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February 5, 2020 

Dear Chair and Members of Toronto and East York Community Council, 

Re:  Implementation of Permit Parking Beverley Street, between D'Arcy Street and 
Baldwin Street 

In 2019, my office received a petition supporting the implementation of permit parking on 
Beverley Street, between D'Arcy Street and Baldwin Street.  

This block has residents without any access to off-street parking and as a result require street 
parking to meet their parking needs. During the polling process, the number of required ballots 
was not met even though those who did vote, voted in favour of implementing the program.   

I am seeking an exemption from the requirements of subsection 925-4B of City of Toronto 
Municipal Code Chapter 925, Permit Parking as the residents that did vote, were in favour of 
implementing the permit parking program and the total was only 2 received ballots shy of 
meeting the required threshold. 

Recommendation 

1. City Council exempt the implementation of Permit Parking on Beverley Street, between
D'Arcy Street and Baldwin Street from the requirements of subsection 925-4B of City of
Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 925, Permit Parking, until such time as Toronto and
East York Community Council considers a request for implementation of Permit Parking
at this location.

Thank you, 

Councillor Mike Layton 
Ward 11, University-Rosedale 

Attachment 1: Permit Parking Poll results 
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